

## Marine Corps League Department of South Carolina

2 March 2023

To: Department of South Carolina Judge Advocate Claude Davis III

From: Helen Breen, Commandant, Department of SC

Re: Proposed Bylaw Amendment

In accordance with Article Eight, Miscellaneous, Section 800, Amendments, of the Department of South Carolina Bylaws, I respectfully propose the following amendment to Article Four, Section 400:

## **Current Bylaw:**

Section 400 Meetings

(f) Regular meetings of the Department shall be held quarterly. One of the four meetings will be the Department Convention. All Department meetings for the year following the Department Convention will be scheduled at the convention. All Detachment Commandants are required to make these four meetings. In the event changes or additions to the schedule become necessary, such changes shall be communicated by mail, telephone, or e-mail to the Detachment Commandants by the Department Commandant or his designee, at least two (2) weeks prior to such meeting.

## **Proposed Amendment:**

Section 400 Meetings

REVISED (f) Regular meetings of the Department shall be held quarterly. One of the four meetings will be the Department Convention. All Department meetings for the year following the Department Convention will be scheduled at the convention. All Detachment Commandants, or his/her designee, are required to attend these four meetings. This designee should be (in order of precedence) an elected officer from the Detachment, appointed officer from the Detachment, or general member of the Detachment. In the event changes or additions to the schedule become necessary, such changes shall be communicated by mail, telephone or e-mail to the Detachment Commandants by the Department Commandant or his/her designee, at least two (2) weeks prior to such meeting.

## Rationale:

It is sometimes not feasible for a Commandant to attend a Quarterly meeting. Currently the bylaw gives no leeway in the Commandant's attendance, though the Department has been flexible in allowing a representative of the Detachment to stand in. The key to this part of the Bylaw is to ensure that all Detachments have a representative at the Department Meetings for the transaction of official business. This also deletes the requirement for notifications of changes be done by mail, which is no longer necessary, given the technology we currently have available.

Respectfully Submitted, Helen Breen hbreen.mcl@gmail.com